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 HEADTEACHER’S NOTE  KEY DATES  

 THE HAMLET HERALD 
‘Outstanding learning, within a glittering curriculum, where everyone matters’ 

Thursday 4th and Friday 5th January 

INSET days – school closed to children 
 

Monday 8th January 

Return to school for the start of the spring term 2024!  

Normal start time: 8:45-8:55am 

All after school clubs start 
 

Thursday 11th January 

Y5 swimming resumes 
 

Friday 12th January 

Final prospective parent and carer tour 9-10am 

Ruby Fire ‘wears red’ – own clothes day 
 

Please see our Key Dates for Spring Term 2024 further on in the HH 
 

 

WEEKLY HOUSE POINTS 

 

Well done to all you Doodlers who were in the green zone this 

half term! Remember, just 10 minutes a day will improve your 

understanding and your confidence!  
 

First place: 3EF as Sweden with 57 points 

Second place: 3KS as Finland with 44 points  

Third place: 3RS as Israel with 32 points  

Fourth place: 6O as Italy with 24 points 

Fifth place: 5A as Norway with 22 points 

Sixth place: 4M as Ukraine with 10 points  
 

TTRS winners for Autumn 2 are: 5A, 4M, 5B, 6O and 4G          

 

 

DOODLEVISION AUTUMN 2 RESULTS 
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1750 3750 1750 3250 

 

We started this final week of term with the most incredible concert 

at JAGS - our young musicians played beautifully. Thank you for 

joining us. 
 

This morning, we came together for our final assembly. The 

children sang, with stunning harmonies from Y6; the staff read a 

poem about a naughty elf; we watched the most fantastic film 

produced by Film Club, and gave a huge sigh of relief when Santa 

was ‘saved’; appreciation certificates were presented to staff; and 

a letter was read out to Y4 in response to their peaceful Polar Bear 

Explorer Club ‘protest’ yesterday. It was a privilege to be part of 

this special assembly, and to share it with the children and staff.  
 

Looking ahead to a busy new term, please find our spring Key Dates 

document further on in the HH. Also, check your emails from 

yesterday, where you will find your child’s spring term 1 ‘Our 

Learning Grid’ and spelling letter. There is plenty of information 

there to give you an overview and a taster of what is to come in the 

new year… 
 

All of the Hamlet Team and I would like to thank our parents and 

carers for your continued support, your good wishes for the festive 

break, and for your kind and thoughtful gifts. 
 

Happy Christmas everyone.  

See you in 2024! 

 

 

 

END OF TERM HOUSE POINT COUNT-UP 

 Thank you to our wonderful House Captains who have been 

doing a fabulous job each week collecting, totalling, and 

presenting our House Points. We have a double winner for the 

end of this term: 

 

 

Congratulations to Ruby Fire for 

winning both the end of term 

Inter-House Sports tournaments, 

and for being the overall House 

winner for this term. 

You will have your ‘House Own 

Clothes Day’ in the new term. 

 

 

 

A very Merry Christmas to you from us all at  

Dulwich Hamlet Junior School 
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ACHIEVEMENT CERTIFICATES 

 The following children have received Achievement 

Certificates in our special Friday celebration assemblies 

throughout November and December. Congratulations to 

you all:                                        

 

 

VALUES CERTIFICATES 

 Every Friday, in our weekly Celebration Assembly, each 

teacher nominates a member of their class who has 

demonstrated one of our Values in action. We enjoy hearing 

the varied reasons as to why they have been specifically 

chosen. This half-term we have congratulated: 

 

 

Y3 ADMISSIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2024 

 A reminder for those of you with siblings currently in Y2. 

Please do not forget to submit your online application by 

Monday 15th January 2024 – a job you may wish to tick-off 

the ‘list’ over the Christmas hols. Applications for Southwark 

residents should be submitted online via the Southwark 

website: 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-

education/school-admissions  

If you live in a different borough, you apply via their 

admissions website. 

 

 

HOLIDAY HOMEWORK 

 

Monday - Year 6 (Handball, Health Related Fitness and 

football) 

Tuesday - Year 4 (Handball, hockey and football.) 

Wednesday - Year 3 (Handball, hockey and football) 

Thursday - Year 5 (Handball, hockey, basketball and 

swimming) 

Friday - Year 4 dance 

 

 

P.E. SPRING TERM 2024 (until half-term) 

 

 

Y3: Eli, Sam R, Lina 3KS, Willow 3EF, Oscar & Ivy 3RS  

Y4: George G, Kairo 4M, Jacob 4GR & Tia-Rae 4G  

Y5: Olivia 5B, Felix W 5N, Max, Antonia & Jayden 5A  

Y6: Sienna, Portia, Darcy 6TS, Shanique & Luca 6W  

 

Y3: Idman 3RS 

Y4: Dete, Maylia 4M, Safia & Felix 4G 

Y5: Alfie 5B & Sebastian 5N 

 

Y3: Awura, Jonah 3KS & Pietro 3RS 

Y4: Marnie, Milo 4M, Sylvie 4GR & Abigail 4G 

Y5: Diriki, Iman 5B & Florence 5N 

Y6: Tom 6TS, Zidan 6O & Jax 6W 

 

Y3: Isabelle 3KS, Rebecca 3EF & Daniel 3RS 

Y4: Max, Eddie 4GR & Nico 4G 

Y5: Robhin 5B, Bohan 5N & Arthur 5A 

Y6: Cillian 6TS, Leo, Nico 6O, Rocco & Izzy 6W 

 

Y3: Rafe & Calum 3EF 

Y4: Harry, Eve 4GR, Poppy & Tomas 4G 

Y5: Allegra 5B, Florence & Dylan 5A 

Y6: Alex 6TS, Jayden, Ivy, Caitlin 6O & Magnus 6W 

 

3KS  Sam B, Sidney, Emily, Cooper, Yasmin, Valentina, Cordelia, 
Antonella, Shakeil, Annabel, Martha & Emilia 

3RS    Lucy, Barney, Cleo, Rosario, Jake, Charlie & Neriah   
3EF    Dina, Harrison, Azra, Kathryn, Bobby, Kit, Reuben & 

Madeleine  
4GR   Serena, George A, Raphael, Percy, Allegra, Louis, Ayub, 

Alfie,   

          Harrison, Theodora, Amelia & Joshua 

4G     Leon, Imany, Jovan, Fyn, Josh, Errol, James, Marcus, 

Leonardo, Ellis, Nico & Felix 

4M    Philippe, Matthew, Arthur, Palma, Zosia, Charlie, Alex, 

Estelle, Cooper, Beatrice, Hugo & Eden 

5B     Freddie, Ayush, Alaia, Alfie, Aliona, Anna Mara, Freddie,  

          Henry, Ikram, Jacob, Oliver, Sol & Soren 

5N     Zora, Elsa, Rafe, Eva, Fred, Ivan, Keava, Liam, Hugo & 
Charlie 
5A     Aiden, Antonia, Bernie, Clara, Dunya, Hugh, Iain, Sophia,  
          Tommy, Casper & Jasmine  
6TS    Isabella, Astor, Tom, Freddie, Romilly, Leo, Jean Paul,  

          Bethan, Oscar Ar, Fox, Luca & Liam  

6O    Charlotte, Milana, Mark, Leo, Felix, Elsa, Rose, James,  

          Elisabeth, Nico, Max & Ivy  

6W   Alyssa, Ellie, Jamie, Jayden, Martha, Zai, Sammy, Sam, Flo,  

 Fred, Max & Charys  

 

 

 

 

 

 

All of our Hamleteers have brought home some home 

learning for the holidays – reading/Doodle/TTRS mainly. 

(Each year group has something slightly different) We want 

everyone to make sure they are well-rested, and most 

importantly, have some holiday fun. But as we head towards 

the return of term, completing some of these holiday 

activities will certainly help with getting back into the ‘school 

routine’. 

TCSET SAFEGUARDING NEWSLETTER VOL. 2 

 We emailed you our second Trust 

Safeguarding newsletter this week, full 

of useful information, and sign-posts to 

lots if support and organisations. You 

can view the newsletter by clicking 

here. We will also place it on the 

safeguarding page of our website. 
 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions
https://online.flippingbook.com/view/1047009465/
https://online.flippingbook.com/view/1047009465/


 

  

HALF-TERMLY SPORTING ROUND-UP 

 I’m delighted to be able to share more sports news from the 

second half of term. We’ve had a few fixtures since the half 

term break; some have been wet, some very wet! It’s always 

great to see our Hamleteers demonstrating their sporting 

skills and a positive sporting attitude on and off the pitch, 

course or court. Unfortunately, we haven’t had any written 

reports from our journalists this time. Our reports today will 

be in picture form. 
 

Please do keep checking the drawers and cupboards at home 

for pieces of our kit; we’re a few bits missing! We’ve even had 

some returned via the second - hand uniform shop! 
 

Our first fixture was a girl’s football festival at Rosemead 

Prep.  Our team of girls played several matches against other 

local schools. The team were cheered on by a very 

enthusiastic parent! 

 

On Tuesday 28th November we had the first of our Trust 

mixed football team festivals.  This one was for Y4 and played 

at Lyndhurst School. 

 

 

The following week our girl’s cross-country squad braved the 

elements and ran in the JAGS Cross Country competition. 

 

 

 

Our other sporting news: 

On Monday 27th November our Y6s invited Lyndhurst over to 

learn how to play Gaelic Football.  Despite the heavy rain a 

good time was had by all.  Our Y6s were able to teach their 

peers’ new skills learnt and even have a mini match. 

Our Y5s have enjoyed some cycling sessions at the 

velodrome. This is a new form of PE for us and we hope the 

skills learnt on and off the track will benefit all, our keen 

cyclists and / or encourage others to jump on a bike. 

 

It’s not only our children who get involved with fun physical 

activities, our staff do too!  On the last day of the first half of 

the autumn term, our Y6s teamed up with brave energetic 

staff for a flash mob dance in Turney Playground.  Mrs Swann 

and her daughter made a short film of the Y6 work leading up 

to the main event and of the teachers rehearsing before 

school.  We also filmed the event and shared with our school 

community.  We’re unable to share the link with the wider 

community on this occasion. Well done Y6, well done DHJS 

staff and well done and thanks to Alison Swann.  

My thanks as always to the dedicated PE team and staff 

members who brave the elements whatever the weather.  

Not forgetting Mr Mullings for co-ordinating and leading our 

fixtures.    Nikki Thomson Assistant Headteacher & P.E. Lead 

 



 

  

SPORTING OPPORTUNITIES FROM OUR LOCAL LINKS BEYOND SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 



 

  

CHRISTMAS ONLINE SAFETY SPECIAL 

 

 



 

  

 



  

 



 
Dulwich Hamlet Junior School 

 

SCHOOL TERM & HOLIDAY DATES 2023-2024 
 

 

Autumn term 2023 

 

(STAFF INSET DAYS: Thursday 31 August and Friday 1 September) 

Term starts: Monday 4th September 2023 - Friday 20 October 2023 

Half Term: Monday 23 October 2023 - Friday 3 November 2023 

Term starts: Monday 6 November 2023 – Thursday 21 December 2023 

 

Spring term 2024 

 

(STAFF INSET DAYS: Thursday 4 January and Friday 5 January) 

Term starts: Monday 8 January 2024 - Friday 9 February 2024 

Half Term: Monday 12 February 2024 - Friday 16 February 2024 

Term starts: Monday 19 February 2024 - Thursday 28 March 2024 

 

Summer term 2024  

 

Term starts: Monday 15 April 2024 - Friday 24 May 2024 

Half Term: Monday 27 May 2024 - Friday 31 May 2024 

Term starts: Monday 3 June 2024 – Tuesday 23 July 2024 

(STAFF INSET DAY: Monday 1 July) 

 

Public Holidays 

 

• Christmas Day Holiday to be taken on:  Monday 25 December 2023 

• Boxing Day Holiday to be taken on: Tuesday 26 December 2023 

• New Year's Holiday to be taken on: Monday 1 January 2024 

• Good Friday: Friday 29 March 2024 

• Easter Monday: Monday 1 April 2024 

• May Day Bank Holiday: Monday 6 May 2024 

• Spring Bank Holiday: Monday 27 May 2024 

• Summer Bank Holiday: Monday 26 August 2024 
 



 

 



 


